	LOCAL HIGHWAYS PANEL – MINUTES AND ACTIONS

	
	PRESENT:

	Date: 13 December 2012
	Panel Members: 
CC Member Michael Skeels CC Member Derek Robinson, CC Member Ricky Callender, , CC Member Chris Griffiths, CC Member Mick Page 

	Venue:  Weeley Council Offices
	

	Apologies:
CC Member Linda Mead, 

CC Stephen Mayzes, 

CC Member Sarah Candy

CC Member Penny Channer

Tendring Cllr Pam Sambridge

Tendring Cllr Neil Stock

Tendring Cllr Peter Halliday
	Other Attendees: ECC Officer Alan Lindsay Principal Area Transportation Co-Ordinator, ECC Officer Rob Macdonald Highways Liaison Officer, ECC Officer Corinne Pickett, Highways Technical Advisor, Robin Mason ECC Senior Engineer, Tendring Officer, Mike Badger



	Item:
	Action:
	Action Owner:

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions:

In Cllr Sarah Candy’s absence Cllr Skeels welcomed us all to the meeting
	

	2.
	Declaration of interest
None recorded


	

	3.
	Minutes of meeting held on 11 October  2012
Cllr Channer requested that the AOB discussing the budget was amended to:

Cllr Channer spoke about the remaining budget. Allocated/committed monies are more likely to be carried forward and uncommitted is less likely to be carried forward.
All Agreed 
	Rob Macdonald

	4.
	A133 – Robin Mason

Robin provided a drawing of how we can improve the A133 and its congestion issues and this was discussed. It was agreed by all that all we should seriously consider using the remaining budget and some of next years to fund this scheme. The next stage was to agree £7,600 so that the plans can be modelled. Robin explained that these investigations will not be completed or ready to discuss until March so therefore it was agreed that no further meetings will take place until March where this large scheme can be decided on. Robin to feedback to the panel

£7,600 Agreed
	Robin Mason

	5.
	Potential Schemes for consideration of Panel:
Improvement Schemes
· Plough Road, Great Bentley – Crossing point for – £5,000 Agreed
· Foulton Hall, Great Oakley/Dovercourt – Signage improvements –
£ 11,750 Agreed
· Tenpenny Hill, Thorrington – investigation for footway – £3,500 Agreed
· Church Road, Thorrington - investigation for footway – £3000 Agreed
· Brook Street, Manningtree – investigation for widening of footway – £1600 Agreed 
· B1027 through Alresford – already speed cameras and suitable footpaths. Decision to remove the scheme from list.


	Rob Macdonald


	7.
	AOB
· We are still awaiting a list of sites for the mobile VAS and are unable to proceed without a list of locations. To date no locations have been provided (although Little Bromley had a scheme removed as they would be on this list).
· Cllr Skeels would like to thank everyone for their work during this year and wishes everyone a Merry Christmas.  
	ALL


	
	Date of next meetings
Early March  2013– date to be confirmed
	


